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semi-trailers, which operate on the Na-
tional System of Interstate and De-
fense Highways with a gross vehicle 
weight (GVW) greater than 36,288 kilo-
grams (80,000 pounds). 

LCV Double means an LCV consisting 
of a truck-tractor in combination with 
two trailers and/or semi-trailers. 

LCV Triple means an LCV consisting 
of a truck-tractor in combination with 
three trailers and/or semi-trailers. 

Qualified LCV driver-instructor means 
an instructor meeting the require-
ments contained in subpart C of this 
part. There are two types of qualified 
LCV driver-instructors: (1) classroom 
instructor and (2) skills instructor. 

Skills instructor means a qualified 
LCV driver-instructor who provides be-
hind-the-wheel instruction involving 
the actual operation of a longer com-
bination vehicle or its components out-
side a classroom. 

Training institution means any tech-
nical or vocational school accredited 
by an accrediting institution recog-
nized by the U.S. Department of Edu-
cation. A motor carrier’s training pro-
gram for its drivers or an entity that 
exclusively offers services to a single 
motor carrier is not a training institu-
tion. 

§ 380.107 General requirements. 
(a) Except as provided in § 380.111, a 

driver who wishes to operate an LCV 
shall first take and successfully com-
plete an LCV driver-training program 
that provides the knowledge and skills 
necessary to operate an LCV. The spe-
cific types of knowledge and skills that 
a training program shall include are 
outlined in the appendix to this part. 

(b) Before a person receives training: 
(1) That person shall present evidence 

to the LCV driver-instructor showing 
that he/she meets the general require-
ments set forth in subpart B of this 
part for the specific type of LCV train-
ing to be taken. 

(2) The LCV driver-instructor shall 
verify that each trainee applicant 
meets the general requirements for the 
specific type of LCV training to be 
taken. 

(c) Upon successful completion of the 
training requirement, the driver-stu-
dent shall be issued an LCV Driver 
Training Certificate by a certifying of-

ficial of the training entity in accord-
ance with the requirements specified in 
subpart D of this part. 

§ 380.109 Driver testing. 

(a) Testing methods. The driver-stu-
dent must pass knowledge and skills 
tests in accordance with the following 
requirements, to determine whether a 
driver-student has successfully com-
pleted an LCV driver-training program 
as specified in subpart B of this part. 
The written knowledge test may be ad-
ministered by any qualified driver-in-
structor. The skills tests, based on ac-
tual operation of an LCV, must be ad-
ministered by a qualified LCV skills in-
structor. 

(1) All tests shall be constructed to 
determine if the driver-student pos-
sesses the required knowledge and 
skills set forth in the appendix to this 
part for the specific type of LCV train-
ing program being taught. 

(2) Instructors shall develop their 
own tests for the specific type of LCV- 
training program being taught, but 
those tests must be at least as strin-
gent as the requirements set forth in 
paragraph (b) of this section. 

(3) LCV driver-instructors shall es-
tablish specific methods for scoring the 
knowledge and skills tests. 

(4) Passing scores must meet the re-
quirements of paragraph (b) of this sec-
tion. 

(5) Knowledge and skills tests shall 
be based upon the information taught 
in the LCV training programs as set 
forth in the appendix to this part. 

(6) Each knowledge test shall address 
the training provided during both theo-
retical and behind-the-wheel instruc-
tion, and include at least one question 
from each of the units listed in the 
table to the appendix to this part, for 
the specific type of LCV training pro-
gram being taught. 

(7) Each skills test shall include all 
the maneuvers and operations prac-
ticed during the Proficiency Develop-
ment unit of instruction (behind-the- 
wheel instruction), as described in the 
appendix to this part, for the specific 
type of LCV training program being 
taught. 

(b) Proficiency determinations. The 
driver-student must meet the following 
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conditions to be certified as an LCV 
driver: 

(1) Answer correctly at least 80 per-
cent of the questions on each knowl-
edge test; and 

(2) Demonstrate that he/she can suc-
cessfully perform all of the skills ad-
dressed in paragraph (a)(7) of this sec-
tion. 

(c) Automatic test failure. Failure to 
obey traffic laws or involvement in a 
preventable crash during the skills por-
tion of the test will result in automatic 
failure. Automatic test failure deter-
minations are made at the sole discre-
tion of the qualified LCV driver-in-
structor. 

(d) Guidance for testing methods and 
proficiency determinations. Motor car-
riers should refer to the Examiner’s 
Manual for Commercial Driver’s Li-
cense Tests for help in developing test-
ing methods and making proficiency 
determinations. You may obtain a copy 
of this document by contacting the 
American Association of Motor Vehicle 
Administrators (AAMVA), 4300 Wilson 
Boulevard, Suite 400, Arlington, Vir-
ginia 22203. 

§ 380.111 Substitute for driver train-
ing. 

(a) Grandfather clause. The LCV driv-
er-training requirements specified in 
subpart B of this part do not apply to 
an individual who meets the conditions 
set forth in paragraphs (b), (c), and (d) 
of this section. A motor carrier must 
ensure that an individual claiming eli-
gibility to operate an LCV on the basis 
of this section meets these conditions 
before allowing him/her to operate an 
LCV. 

(b) An individual must certify that, 
during the 2-year period immediately 

preceding the date of application for a 
Certificate of Grandfathering, he/she 
had: 

(1) A valid Class A CDL with a ‘‘dou-
ble/triple trailers’’ endorsement; 

(2) No more than one driver’s license; 
(3) No suspension, revocation, or can-

cellation of his/her CDL; 
(4) No convictions for a major offense 

while operating a CMV as defined in 
§ 383.51(b) of this subchapter; 

(5) No convictions for a railroad-high-
way grade crossing offense while oper-
ating a CMV as defined in § 383.51(d) of 
this subchapter; 

(6) No convictions for violating an 
out-of-service order as defined in 
§ 383.51(e) of this subchapter; 

(7) No more than one conviction for a 
serious traffic violation, as defined in 
§ 383.5 of this subchapter, while oper-
ating a CMV; and 

(8) No convictions for a violation of 
State or local law relating to motor ve-
hicle traffic control arising in connec-
tion with any traffic crash while oper-
ating a CMV. 

(c) An individual must certify and 
provide evidence that he/she: 

(1) Is regularly employed in a job re-
quiring the operation of a CMV that re-
quires a CDL with a double/triple trail-
ers endorsement; and 

(2) Has operated, during the 2 years 
immediately preceding the date of ap-
plication for a Certificate of 
Grandfathering, vehicles representa-
tive of the type of LCV that he/she 
seeks to continue operating. 

(d) A motor carrier must issue a Cer-
tificate of Grandfathering to a person 
who meets the requirements of this 
section and must maintain a copy of 
the certificate in the individual’s Driv-
er Qualification file. 
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